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To: Alex Benac, Vice-President Internal
	First, congratulations on a very successful semester one! As we enter the next semester I can’t help but remember this time of year and preparing to launch a slate campaign. I think we can agree that while this January will be very different, we still have some ambitious goals to complete before the end of our term.
As the Vice-President Internal, there is a vast array of responsibilities that fall under the portfolio. Perhaps more importantly, there is the weight of often being thought of as the in-house expert on certain issues – specifically managing files like mental health and well-being on campus. This is largely due to the dual role this position plays with operating the Peer Support Centre but also working with units on campus such as Student Experience Portfolio. Though this has been a natural fit for the VP Internal, I believe this reliance has limited the need for other members of the USC to be as knowledgeable or informed on such issues. My hope is that as we continue our year, and transition the next executive, we are able to educate more individuals on the complexities of mental health and well-being. When looking at an issue holistically – like we promised to do at the beginning of our terms – we can better equip an executive to come up with creative solutions to a problem.
This is especially important as the Peer Support Program is moved under the portfolio of the Student Programs Officer. This allows us to have more heads around the table when we address these issues.
The other strategy I believe is important with the portfolio is that we solidify academic advocacy as a priority. We have seen our list get longer and longer as we identify different needs of our students on campus, but I want to make sure that the USC never stops including education on that list. I am so pleased with how we’ve prioritized it this year by focusing on experiential learning, so this needs to continue.  Working with the student senators is a crucial way to ensure student priorities are being observed and hopefully make our voice even louder. This semester, I hope we can engage the senators to make sure academic advocacy is a permanent fixture in the USC.
It’s been a great year so far, and as we enter second semester it should be our goal not just to tie up loose ends but instead to add any advocacy, awareness or services that students need.
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Sophie Helpard
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